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Circular No. 2014/84                                 Date:27.11.2014 
 
 
TO GENERAL SECRETARIES OF ALL AFFILIATES/STATE SECRETARIES 
 
Dear Comrades, 
 

MARCH TO PARLIAMENT BY  
JONT FORUM OF PUBLIC SECTOR OFFICERS’ ASSOCIATIONS 

ON 9TH DECEMBER, 14 
 
Our Affiliates / members are aware that a Joint Forum of Public Sector Officers’ 
Associations consisting of All India Bank Officers’ Confederation (AIBOC), All India Power 
Engineers’ Confederation (AIPEC), National Confederation of Officers’ Associations of 
Central PSUs (NCOA) and Sanchar Nigam/MTNL Executives Association, (SNEA/MEA) was 
formed in a meeting held in June, 2014 at New Delhi to protest against the anti-working 
class, anti-people and anti-national policies of the Government.  
 
The representation was made to the Prime Minister of India on 9th June, 2014, along with 
the resolution passed by the Forum in this regard. Since there was no response from the 
Hon’ble Prime Minister / any other concerned department of the Government, the Forum 
decided to organize a March to Parliament on 9th December, 2014, to protest against the 
Government policies. 
 
A meeting of the Forum which was held on 26.11.2014, took stock of the preperations for 
the March to Parliament and decided to submit another memorandum to Hon’ble Prime 
Minister. (Acknowledged copy of the memorandum is attached) 
 
Comrade, you have already been advised vide our Circular No. 2014/76 dated 
30.10.2014, to come in large numbers at 10 O’clock in the morning of 9th December, 
2014, for participation in the March to Parliament. Development in this regard, if any, 
prior to the March, shall be discussed in the Working Committee Meeting of our 
Confederation which is scheduled to be held on 8th December, 2014, at New Delhi. 
 
 With comradely greetings, 
  
                   Yours comradely, 

             
                (HARVINDER SINGH) 
              GENERAL SECRETARY 
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